## Gormash, Sergey Mikhaylovich, Bobruisk, Mogilev region, Belarus November – December 2011

Greetings to you dear brothers and sisters. I wish you the most wonderful and blessed Merry Christmas. I wish you much joy on this day and in the coming year.

I sincerely thank you for your prayers about me for the auto race. It took place from 30 of October till 6 of November. It was great time; over eight days we visited ten villages with the Gospel. Together with me was the music team from our church and God blessed our outreaches in a special



way. It was a thousand and a half kilometers which we left behind to leave their mark on my heart. We had different outreaches in different places and each of them included a different number of people; there were from 50 – 200 people. We proclaimed the Gospel to them with songs, sermons and we recited poetry. There were eight people who repented of their sins.



We also not only did outreach while we stayed at night, but we also had different counseling meetings with our brothers and sisters in Christ. We met young women on our way and it was God's foresight. We saw a woman who was standing on our way and hitch-hiking; we stopped the car and picked her up. While we were in the car we got acquainted with her and found out that her name is Natasha and she sings in a choir. And she suggested for her to sing a song for us. We agreed and she sang a song about

unfortunate love. We thanked her for the song and I told her who we are and suggested that we sing a song for her. I asked our sisters in Christ to sing a song about God's love for her. During the song I saw in the rear-view mirror that she put her hand in front of her face and at the end of the song she was weeping. God had touched her through this song. As it turned out, her husband had committed suicide because of his addiction to alcohol and she went to see another man who had a family. She said, "I know that it is sin, but what should I do?"

We told her about God, gave her a Bible and prayed with her before she got out of the car. I turned a corner, according to our route, but I watched her as much as I could, and I saw that she was staying on the road and clutching the Bible to herself. And during our outreach we had a lot of meetings similar to this. Please keep all of these people in your prayers, asking the Lord to bring them to saving faith in Christ. We have a great desire that Belarusian people come to Christ and repent of their sins.





This trip helps me to see what the needs of our Belarusian people are. And it reminds me of what Jesus said: "The harvest truly is plentiful, but the laborers are few. Therefore pray the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into His harvest." Traveling across my country, I am so grateful to you for your help to purchase the car and support in my ministry.

May the Lord richly bless you and reward you hundredfold for your kind and open hearts for the ministry in Belarus. We are preparing for Christmas outreaches and plan to do Christmas performance in kindergarten, schools and other places.

May God bless you.

Yours,

Sergey Gormash





